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REFLECTION & THANKS 
 

 A reflection I have from my sabbatical is that I am humbled to be a member 

and pastor at SPBC. What kind of church encourages their pastor to take a 

month of vacation ð paid ð to just relax, rest, and renew? What kind of 

church takes the last Sunday their Pastor will be with them to end the  

worship service by praying for him, his wife and family to have a blessed 

and refreshing time away? What kind of church members and church staff 

volunteer to take on extra responsibility and work to serve their pastor so 

he can go away on a month sabbatical? What kind of church members 

sends their pastor notes of encouragement and prayers, and even gift 

cards? What kind of church celebrates the sabbatical return of their pastor 

with a group of childrenõs handwritten notes of how much they missed their 

pastor, and many other warm embraces? 

 

Severna Park Baptist Church is far from a perfect church. We have areas of 

weakness and challenge like most every other church. There are needs 

and opportunities that are going unmet for a variety of reasons. I believe 

God has so much for SPBC to be and do because He is worth all the glory 

and grit that we can muster to give. In all, SPBC has a growing sense of 

love and generosity that comes from a people who are grasping the depth 

of grace that has been lavished upon them from our gracious Heavenly  

Father. 

 

I am blessed not just to be a pastor at SPBC but to be a member. God is 

weaving the relational connections of each member of my family into this 

church. My wife has several friendships and a few genuinely close bonds 

with other women in the church that is not always normal for pastor wives 

to experience. So, Iõm grateful for that along with the ways each of my 

daughters love their church family. I cannot tell you how many times my 

girls asked, òWhen can we go back to our church?ó or òI miss seeing our 

church friendsó. Before we left for extended travel for Thanksgiving we 

stopped at church to drop off OCC shoeboxes we packed for the relay-

center and our girls were so excited as they received attention and hugs 

from church members who were volunteering that day.  

 

In all, our entire family is grateful to God for a loving church family and the 

gift of our month Sabbatical for over five years of pastoral ministry. As we 

begin our seventh year together, we look forward to the ways God will  

continue to shepherd us in character, community, and missional calling.  

 

- - - > additional reflections by Pastor Dave about his sabbatical can be 

found at www.growinggodlygenerations.com 

Merry  

Christmas 
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SUNDAY EVENING FAMILY MINISTRY  

December 6th, 13th and January 3rd  
 

6:00 PM  
 

Family Ministries for ALL ages!  
 

   
1st Sundays  Monthly Outreach Opportunities  

5th Sundays  Intergenerational Worship Experience  

OutReach 

BRIGHTVIEW SENIOR  
LIVING OUTREACH  

 

SPBC has an outreach  
ministry to the residents at 

Brightview every other  
Sunday from 6-7pm.  

They enjoy singing hymns, 
good fellowship and have 

lots of fun building  
relationships and sharing 

Godôs love.   
 

Upcoming dates are:  
 

December 6th 
December 20th 

 
If you are interested in 

joining the group or want 
more information, please 

contact Fred Delp 
at racinfred@aol.com.  

 

December 6th:  TeamKID Shirt Day  

December 13th:  Christmas Party/Store Night  
 

No Meeting: December 20th & 27th  

 Friday, December 18th  
  

Laser-Tag 

GIFT EXCHANGE 

GAMES  

PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST 7PM-9AM 
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SPBC Partnering With the Well 
 in Curtis Bay, Maryland  

 

SPBC has been partnering with The Well, a womenôs ministry in Curtis Bay, Maryland, 
for several months now.  The Well provides for women by connecting them to           
resources, mentorship, counseling, Bible study on-site, training sessions, etc.              
It exists as a place to teach women to live above the challenges of life with the help      
of God and His people.  It is designed to help women of all faiths. 

 

Exactly, what is SPBC doing at The Well?   
 

¶ SPBC, among other churches, provides financial assistance. 

¶ Two SPBC members assist in Bible study leadership weekly. 

¶ A SPBC member invests 6-8 hours weekly mentoring a 

woman. 

¶ A SPBC member spends 4 hours weekly researching resources. 

¶ The Spring SPBC ladies Bible study group prepared and served 

 a dinner for Women at The Well involved in life skills training. 

¶ A SPBC Sunday School class financed two dinners for Women 

 at The Well prior to a training session (Spring and Fall).  

¶ Six SPBC members served a dinner this fall for families from 

 the Curtis Bay Community prior to an Inspiring Family session. 

¶ Five SPBC members worked at the annual Fall Fest in June  that 

 was provided to members of the Curtis Bay community free of charge. 
 

More volunteers are needed to serve in a variety of ways.  Some church members 
volunteer 2-4 hours weekly or monthly on a continuing basiséand so can you.          
All skills are needed and can be used.  Please see SPBC member, Jan Cline for more 
information or call The Well at 410-589-6670. 

Youõre Invited to an Open House with  

the Well 
 

Hereõs your opportunity to see the vision of  

The Well for 2016 and beyond.  

 

Saturday, December 19, 2015  

2:00 -4:00pm  

4710 Pennington Avenue -1st Floor, Baltimore MD  21226  

(RSVP by Dec.12th to Mandy Memmel, DrinkatTheWell@gmail.com)  
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The mailbox is located in the  
Great Commission foyer.  

Please check weekly.  



Page 5 Volume 15, Issue 6  

Severna Park Baptist ChurchSeverna Park Baptist ChurchSeverna Park Baptist Church    
Bible Study Groups Bible Study Groups Bible Study Groups    

Sundays 9:30amSundays 9:30amSundays 9:30am    

 

Adult Studies  
 

Matthew 1 -13 
 

December 6th -February 28th  
 

Looking for a class?  Let us know!  

People often have a zillion reasons why they canôt serve in childrenôs ministry, but here are five as to why you should 

consider answering the call of God and making the call to your childrenôs ministry leader. 

�����5�H�D�V�R�Q�V���W�R���$�Q�V�Z�H�U���W�K�H���&�D�O�O���W�R���6�H�U�Y�H���L�Q���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���0�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\ 

1ðYou have a chance to be a part of leading children to Jesus. Without Jesus, people are going to hell.  With   Jesus, 

people can be saved from hell. Care enough to help save a child. 

2ðYou have a chance to be a part of leading children to Jesus. Repeatedly in Godôs Word people found their way to 

Him because someone else led them there.  Come and lead a child to Jesus. 

3ðYou have a chance to be a part of leading children to Jesus. God promises us that He will equip us and strengthen 

us for His mission. Trust God to empower you to help lead a child to Jesus. Heôs very reliable, and trusting Him can 

change your perspective and your life. 

4ðYou have a chance to be a part of leading children to Jesus. To paraphrase Mordecai when he talked to Esther, if 

you donôt do it, someone else will, but you may be in your church to help for such a time as this. Childrenôs Ministry 

may be a little dangerous sometimes, but so is the alternative. 

5ðYou have a chance to be a part of leading children to Jesus. We are in danger of raising another generation of       

children who donôt know Jesus. If you are reading this today, God is calling you to do something about it. Think about 

it. If you knew God was calling, wouldnôt you want to answer the phone? 

Ok so those five reasons were really just one reason. But, what more reason do we need to serve than the privilege to 

partner with God to lead a child to Jesus and everlasting life? 

                                   Answer the call. Make the call. See what God will do.  

 
See more at: http://kidzmatter.com/why-you-should-answer-the-call-to-volunteer-in-childrens-ministry/#sthash.6VTwPus4.dpuf  

       Infants (Birth -18mo)                  Toddler (19mo -3 years)          Pre-K (4-5 years old)  
Lois Zenone & Cindy Mowry        Joe & Debbie OôBanion  Becky Chambless  
 
 K-2nd Grade                3rd-5th Grade                 6th-12th Grade  
        Barbara Patasce      Diana Shaffer            Pastor Zack Villafuerte 
                        & Donald Williams 
 

Volunteers Needed for Assistant Teachers during Sunday School Hour & Extended Hour  


